Loution February 24, 1966 Dr. Phillip Birnbaum Hotel Cameron 41 West 86th Street New York, New York Dear Dr. Birnbaum: Please forgive my answering your Hebrew note in English, but this is being dictated slightly before my leaving for the South. Permit me to express to you my deep thanks for reacting to my Seudah talk with the kind of care for detail and accuracy that is so characteristic of you and your scholarship. Of course, your comments are completely correct in pointing to Rashi as the source of the observation of the author of "Hidushei-Hi-Rim." Warmest regards, Cordially yours, RABBI NORMAN LAMM NL/le